

MINUTES

Date: 2nd December 2024

Ipswich Ramblers

	Present: Ian Gosden (Chair). Jo Mann. Lionel Mackay. Ann Buckles. Keith Moxon. Paul Buckles. Helen Howe.	Actions <i>(initials)</i>
	Apologies: Rob Young	
1	Minutes of last meeting	
	The minutes of the meeting held 10 th September were agreed	
2	Matters Arising / Actions completed if not covered elsewhere in agenda	
	Open Facebook page– see attached PDF. Decided to leave at the present time. Area AGM – actioned, see below AGM – actioned, very successful	
3	Chairs Report / Area Matters	
	Area AGM. Grundisburgh Hall booked Speaker arranged – Lucy Armitage, guest speaker from Head office, needs to be collected from Woodbridge station, possibly Ian or Rob could collect, will need times Walk leader needed – Helen will lead a walk, 3-4 miles. Refreshments, need tea and coffee, milk, - Ian Help offered – Penny Duncan,	
4	Finance Report - Lionel	
	Balance £717.27 including £246.55 self funded Self funded includes deposits and payments for the new year lunch, will be paid out in January.	
5	Membership Report - Ann	
	327 members, November 7 in 3 out.	
6	Footpath Report – Helen / Paul	
	3 footpaths across railway line near Kesgrave were noted as closed, had not been notified, possibly just due to day closures.	
7	Holiday	

	To confirm names attending. Oversubscribed, Jo will notify those on the waiting list Jo to advise those successful and give them details of walk planning meeting following walk on 22nd Jan	JM
8	Future events and programme	
	Lawford carol walk – 8th December. In WM. Mince pie walk – Wed 18th December. Ian to lead. Jo to get items January meal –Thurs 9th January. The Seal Woodbridge, current numbers 27 Future social events / café walks – Do a simple questionnaire, what do you want? Where? Will you help? Send questions to Jo by the end of the year. 2nd April soup walk and committee afterwards. Tuddenham? Coddham?	JM JM JM
9	AOB	
	• The Ramblers App – has been updated but still doesn't seem to be working, especially in relation to the register. • Need to make sure ICE details are available for all walkers at the start of the walk, also ensure back markers in place. • Jo/ Keith to add this to the reply when publishing walks, also if leaving the walk for a comfort break. • Do a whatsapp group for the committee	JM/KM JM

Date of next meeting: 2nd April following soup walk

GDPR – Committee members consented to their names being included in the minutes above.